
 

 

 

GRACIOUS PROFESSIONALISM 

          FTC teams #5899 and 15403 

THESE TWO FTC TEAMS HAVE GONE SO FAR ABOVE AND BEYOND THE CALL OF DUTY THIS 

SEASON IN THEIR OUTREACH WITH FIRST  LEGO LEAGUE JR. THEY ROSE TO THE CHALLENGE 

OF ORGANIZING AND COACHING TEN JR. TEAMS (DOUBLING THE SIZE OF THEIR 

MENTORING FROM THE PREVIOUS TWO YEARS), PUTTING IN MONTHS OF PLANNING AND 

EXTRA MEETING TIME AND IMPACTING A SIGNIFICANT PORTION OF THEIR ELEMENTARY 

CAMPUS. THE AMOUNT OF TIME THAT THEY DEDICATED TO PLANNING AND PHYSICALLY 

SETTING UP, EXECUTING, AND CLEANING UP THE NOVEMBER 23, 2019, EXP O WAS 

PHENOMENAL. THE CARE THEY AND THEIR MENTORS TAKE TO ENSURE THAT EVERY DETAIL 

IS PLANNED FOR AND FOLLOWED THROUGH ON IS EXCEPTIONAL. THEY ALSO 

MASTERFULLY JUGGLED MULTIPLE ROLES AT THE EXPO ITSELF, BECAUSE SO MANY OF 

THEIR TEAM MEMBERS ALSO HAD COACHED THE JR TEAMS WHO WERE PARTICIPATING, SO 

THEY SUPPORTED THOSE TEAMS THROUGHOUT THE EXPO.  THESE TEAMS PERSONIFY BOTH 

“GRACIOUS” AND “PROFESSIONALISM,” AND IT IS MY PRIVILEGE AND HONOR TO WORK 

ALONGSIDE THEM.  
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